Virginia Band and Orchestra Directors

Junior District Orchestra
January 10-11. 2020
Plaza Middle School, 3080 S. Lynnhaven Road, VB 23452
Dear Orchestra Students and Parents:

Congratulations for being selected to participate in the Annual Junior District Orchestra. The event will be held on Friday, January 10th and Saturday January 11th at Plaza Middle School, Virginia Beach, Virginia. Registration, tuning, and rehearsal will begin on Friday at 11:30 A.M. and conclude at 5:00 P.M. Please be prompt for all arrival and departure times.  Rehearsal on Saturday will begin at 8:30 A.M. The event will conclude with a concert on Saturday at 3:00 P.M. Your child's orchestra director will inform you of transportation arrangements. 
Please sign and return (to your child's orchestra teacher) the attached registration form/permission slip and enclose the $24.00 registration fee. The fee may be paid in cash or check, made payable to your child's school. 

Please review the following information with your child. Failure to abide by all rules listed below may result in dismissal from the District Orchestra Event.

· Students MUST ATTEND ALL REHEARSALS. Students arriving late or leaving early will be dismissed from the Jr. District Orchestra event. If your child cannot participate in the entire event, please let your child's teacher know so the first alternate may participate in your child's place.

· Your child's teacher will be present for the entire event, and students will be monitored at all times. 

· Name tags will be issued to students at the event and should be worn at all times for your child's protection.

· Excellent behavior is expected at all times. Students should be attentive and courteous to the guest conductor and follow his or her instructions, and must be respectful to all adults in charge. All school rules and regulations apply while on Virginia Beach Public Schools property. Students are not allowed to leave the school grounds during the event. 

· Students should come prepared with their own set of music, at least two sharpened pencils, extra strings, and rosin. Violinist and violists should have their shoulder rest, while cello and bass players should bring a rock stop. Stools for bass players will not be provided. Bass players are strongly advised to bring their own stool.

· Each student should learn all music prior to the first rehearsal on January 10th. Guest Conductors will then have the opportunity to perfect and polish the ensemble’s performance. 
· Students should not bring valuables (jewelry, electronic devices, etc.) to the event. Virginia Beach Public Schools cannot assume the responsibility for lost or stolen items. 

· Students should dress according to their school dress code for Friday's rehearsal. Students should come dressed in their concert attire on Saturday morning. Concert attire will be black pants or skirt, white shirt or blouse, black socks and shoes. 

· Students will be served lunch on Saturday. Concessions will be available for purchase during the breaks on Friday and Saturday. 

· Cell phones and other electronic devices may not be used during rehearsal time.  

The orchestra directors of the District look forward to sharing this exciting honor with your child. We express our gratitude to all the parents, directors, and students participating in the 2020 Southeastern Junior District Orchestra and look forward to working with you in January. 

Sincerely, 
Jeff Bailey, Event Chair
Sarah McGhee, Event Chair and Host
2020 Southeastern Virginia Junior District Orchestra    

